 Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, January 23, 2024
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
January 23, 2024, at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present was Chairman Andre Sorrentino, Comm. Erickson, Comm. Annunziata, and Comm. Plant.  District Manager Bruce Smith and Deputy Treasurer/Secretary Karla Wright were also in attendance. 
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7pm.
· Request the Board approve the January Workshop/Early bills totaling $42,539.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the January Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Letter from Peter Wilbur in reference to his intention of retiring from the Huntington Fire District effective March 31, 2024.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board accepted the retirement letter from Peter Wilbur.  Congratulating him on 39 years of service to the District.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of two (2) PC’s for 2-3-30 & 2-3-32 at a cost of $2,926 from Island Tech. Services.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the purchase of two (2) PC’s.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of one (1) 14’ Enclosed Utility Trailer at a cost of $8,995 from Trailers, Inc.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the purchase of one (1) 14’ Enclosed Utility Trailer.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall for a Super Bowl watch party for members and their spouse/guest on February 11th from 5pm – 11pm.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the use of the meeting hall for a Super Bowl watch party.  Motion unanimously carried.   
· Request the Board approve a Resolution to Surplus one (1) 2007 Enclosed US Cargo Trailer valued at $5,000.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved a Resolution to Surplus one (1) 2007 Enclosed US Cargo Trailer valued at $5,000.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2024-18)
· District Manager Bruce Smith stated he is working with the State Bids for the purchase of the Chiefs vehicle.
After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Plant the meeting adjourned at 7:15pm.

Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   

